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26/12/2020  08:59:312020/4952/P OBJ Rochester Terrace 

Residents Assoc

Dear Camden,

It is clear that the dance school operates in beach of two clauses of its existing 2013 planning permission:

1) They are required to keep the music to a volume which is inaudible to any adjoining premises or to the 

adjoining highway. Yet their thumping music and jolly shouting/whooping is not only audible to the neighbours, 

but is a loud disturbance.

2) They are licenced to operate between 11am and 9.30pm Monday to Saturday. Yet they operate on Sundays 

and openly advertise their Sunday classes on their website.

They do not appear to have put in place any sound-proofing and in the summer months they even hold their 

lessons with the doors and windows open.

The Rochester Terrace Residents Association feel that permission to officially extend their hours of business 

should NOT be granted based on the fact that they have not made any effort at all to meet their existing noise 

elimination requirements. 

Furthermore, action should be taken to enforce the existing clauses in their 2013 planning permission.

Thanks in advance,

RTGRA.
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